
 

 

 

 

 
 

         

·(!lie (!01J1oration of ·(!lie 

't'own of AmlierstOur.9 
February 1, 2021         VIA EMAIL 

 
 

Honourable Steve Clark 
Office of the Minister 
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
777 Bay Street, 17th Floor 
Toronto, ON 
M7A-2J3 
steve.clark@pc.ola.org  

RE: Request for Longer Turn-around Times to Submit Grant Applications 

At its meeting of January 11th, 2021, Amherstburg Town Council passed the following: 
 

“That Administration BE DIRECTED to send a letter in support of the Township of 
Matachewan's request that application deadlines on any further grants have a longer turn-
around time”. 
 
Enclosed is a copy of the correspondence from the Township of Matachewan for convenience and 
reference purposes.  
 
 
Regards, 
 
 

 
Tammy Fowkes 
Deputy Clerk, Town of Amherstburg 
(519) 736-0012 ext. 2216 
tfowkes@amherstburg.ca  
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cc:  

 
Barbara Knauth, Deputy Clerk Treasurer, Township of Matachewan 
Email:  deputyclerktreasurer@matachewan.ca  

 
Taras Natyshak, MPP 
Email: tnayshak-qp@ndp.on.ca   

 
Chris Lewis, MP  
Email: chris.lewis@parl.gc.ca  

 
AMO 
Email: amo@amo.on.ca 

 

All Ontario Municipalities 
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THE CORPORA T/ON OF THE 
TOWNSHIP OF MATACHEWAN 

December 14, 2020 

Honourable Steve Clark 
Office of the Minister 
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
777 Bay Street, 17th Floor 
Toronto, ON M?A 2J3 

Dear Honourable Clark: 

There have been numerous announcements of available grants for 
municipalities. We acknowledge and are very appreciative of the opportunity to 
apply for these grants. For small municipalities with few employees, the turn 
around time for applications is very short and restrictive. 

We would like to request that the application deadline on any further 
grants have a longer turn around time. 

A copy of Resolution 2020-257 is attached. Your consideration and 
support of this resolution would be greatly appreciated. 

G 
rbara Knauth 

Deputy Clerk Treasurer 

Cc: Association of Municipalities of Ontario (A.M.O.) 
Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities (F.O.N.O.M.) 
All Municipalities in Ontario 

P.O. Box 177, Matachewan, ON POK 1MO 
de putyclerktreasu rer@matachewan.ca Phone: 705-565-2274 
www.matachewan.com Fax: 705-565-2564 



THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF MATA CHEW AN 
P.O. Box 177, Matachewan, Ontario POK IMO 

DA TE: November 25, 2020 

RESOLUTION#: 2020-~fo 7 
Moved by: 

Seconded by: 

WHEREAS we have been getting numerous announcements of available grants; and 

WHEREAS we are very appreciative of the opportunity to apply for these grants; however, the 

tum around time for applications is very short and restrictive for small municipalities with few 

employees; 

NOW THEREFORE we, the Corporation of the Township ofMatachewan, send a letter to the Hon. 
Steve Clarke, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing acknowledging the appreciation of the 
grants but requesting that the application deadline on any further grants have a longer tum around 
time; and 

FURTHER THAT a copy of this resolution be forwarded to A.M.O., F.O.N.O.M. and all 
municipalities in Ontario. 

CJ;)UNCILLOR YEA NAY PID 
CARRIED v n,,is. A. Commando-Dube 

Mavor 
AMENDED Mr. N. Costello 

Mayor 
DEFEA1ED Mr. G. Dube 

Councillor 
TABLED Ms. S. Ruck 

Councillor 
Mr. A. Durand 
Councillor 

certified to be a true -J~-
co~a~;trl.A. original. 




